## Credits...

The contributors to the first issue of the Newsletter have been participants of the Leadership Program in Discrete Mathematics at Rutgers University, New Brunswick, New Jersey.

The editors of this issue of the Newsletter are Susan H. Picker and Joseph G. Rosenstein. This issue was composed on Pagemaker by Virginia Moore of DIMACS.

The Leadership Program in Discrete Mathematics is funded by the National Science Foundation (NSF) and is co-sponsored by the Rutgers University Center for Mathematics, Science, and Computer Education (CMSCE) and the Center for Discrete Mathematics and Theoretical Computer Science (DIMACS), which is also providing the funding for the Newsletter. Joseph G. Rosenstein is Director of the Leadership Program in Discrete Mathematics.

# IN DISCRETE MATHEMATICS...

Using Discrete Mathematics in the Classroom

is published three times a year by the Center for Discrete Mathematics and Theoretical Computer Science (DIMACS) at Rutgers University, New Brunswick, New Jersey. Communications should be sent to the following address:

CMSCE - DM NEWSLETTER
P.O. Box 10867
New Brunswick, New Jersey
08906.

PHONE: 908/932-4065 FAX: 908/932-3477

EMAIL: joer@math.rutgers.edu

## Announcement...

The next issue of this Newsletter will describe programs in discrete mathematics planned for the summer of 1992. Readers are asked to submit information about such programs. The Leadership Program in Discrete Mathematics at Rutgers University is described in more detail on page 11, as is a program based at Boston College.

### Authors...

L. Charles (Chuck) Biehl teaches at Thomas McKean High School in Wilmington, Delaware.

Ruth Ann Krayesky teaches at Eisenhower Middle School in Bridgewater, New Jersey.

Julia E. Magana teaches at Washington Township High School in Sewell, New Jersey.

Elyse Magram teaches at Smithtown High School West in Smithtown, New York.

Joseph Malkevitch is a professor of mathematics at York College of the City University of New York.

Frances Marcello teaches at Oceanside Senior High School in Oceanside, New York.

Susan H. Picker is a Staff Development Specialist at the Office of the Superintendent for Manhattan High Schools, New York.

Joseph G. Rosenstein is a professor of mathematics at Rutgers University, New Brunswick, New Jersey.

## Subscriptions...

Please send us the name, address, phone number, and school of any teacher who should receive a copy of this Newsletter, and we will include him/her on our mailing list.

## Encouraging words...

This is your Newsletter -- that means that its success will be dependent on the willingness of you the readers to share your discrete thoughts and class-room experiences -- your use of written materials and software -- your information about resources -- your questions and responses -- your cartoons and problems -- your articles and announcements.

So while you are going about your way in discrete mathematics, keep the Newsletter in mind, and if you notice something that might be of interest, write a few paragraphs to submit to the Newsletter.

You will be thanked profusely by the other readers of IN DISCRETE MATHEMATICS... Using Discrete Mathematics in the Classroom.

## Feedback...

Your comments on this issue, however brief, will be valuable to us in planning future issues. Here are some questions to which you can respond:

What types of articles would you like to

What types of articles would you like to see more of?

Was there an appropriate balance between different types of articles? What suggestions do you have for future issues?

### DIMACS...

The Center for Discrete Mathematics and Theoretical Computer Science (DIMACS) is a national Science and Technology Center (STC) founded by the National Science Foundation (NSF); it was formed in 1989 as a consortium of four institutions—Rutgers University, Princeton University, AT&T Bell Laboratories, and Bell Communications Research.